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Annual Training Day
The UK Cardiac Pathology Network (www.ukcpn.org.uk), established in 2006, runs CPD-approved annual training days aimed at consultants and pathologists-in-training. This year it was held on 4th June 2010 at the Postgraduate Centre, QE Hospital, Birmingham. Our thanks to the Pathological Society for an Educational Grant which enabled us to put together an exciting programme following the format of previous years. We were pleased to welcome representatives from the Cardiomyopathy Association (www.cardiomyopathy.org) and from the Ashley Jolly Trust (www.sadsuk.org) who “networked” with attendees, giving them the bereaved families’ perspective with lots of supporting leaflets. 
The Pathological Society Lecture was given by Professor Cristina Basso from Padua – a leading expert on the cardiomyopathies and sudden death. She held us enthralled for 1.5hrs with a superb DVD-based demonstration of normal and abnormal cardiac anatomy using specimens from the archives of the Medical School in Padua – just what our trainee pathologists need for their Fellowship exams!

There were two other invited speakers. Dr Andrew Davison gave a masterly talk on “Post mortem Toxicology - the Pathologist’s perspective”, highlighting the pitfalls in interpretation that can mislead the unwary. Dr Clare Verrill (Royal Bournemouth Hospital) summarised her recent research on causes of death in alcoholic patients. A significant number of patients who abuse alcohol die suddenly but have no evidence of cardiac disease. She and her colleagues propose the term SUDAM (Sudden unexplained death in alcohol misuse). She also described the so called “Dead in bed in diabetes syndrome”, largely reported by Australian pathologists.

 Professor Sebastian Lucas gave a virtuoso presentation on the challenges faced when considering the role obesity may play in sudden death with its myriad of associated pathologies, asking the question “Is there an obesity cardiomyopathy? Audit studies “Paediatric Cardiac Death” (Dr. Michael Ashworth, GOS) and “Sudden Death in a Defined Population” (Dr. Brett Lockyer, Portsmouth) generated lively discussion and the final event (and some say the high point!) of the day was the traditional “What is it” cases with presentations from trainees from Sheffield (Dr Laura Keeling), Stoke Mandeville Hospital (Dr Eve Fryer), Southampton (Dr Zena Slim) and Bournemouth (Dr Stephen Preston) and by Dr Peter Southall a Consultant in Jersey.

The day was well supported by 65 trainees (free-of charge!) - and a genetics counsellor - but only 10 consultants. Feed back was generally good and constructive with suggestions for next year’s meeting. This is provisionally arranged for Friday 17th June 2011.  This date avoids the half term holiday and the June ACP meeting. 
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